

PARISH OF GROUVILLE



	Minutes
	Minutes of the Parish Assembly
Held in Grouville Parish Hall on Monday, 22, August 2022 at 19.00	
	Daryn Cleworth – Parish Secretary and Minutes
1. Open Meeting	Connétable Labey opened the meeting and welcomed everyone in attendance. The Parish Secretary was invited to read the Convening Notice.
2. Apologies	Apologies were received from the following:
	Bernard Rebours, Procureur de Bien Public Rev. Helen L Gunton, Recteur – out of Island
3. Approval of Minutes	The minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 18 July 2022 were proposed by Drew Livingston and seconded by John Lamy and duly approved unanimously.
4. Application for P49, Entertainment Permit at The Pembroke, previously known as	The Connétable introduced item 2 of the agenda, with the reports received by the Bailiff's Chambers from Jersey Fire and Rescue and Government of Jersey Environmental Health Department included in these minutes as Appendix A and Appendix B respectively. The Connétable invited the applicant to present the application. Sandra Anderson, tenant and licensee of The Pembroke, advised
Pembroke Hotel	the meeting that she has applied for a P49 permit to play live music in the pub.
	The Connétable asked if someone would propose the application. Mr Bray informed the Assembly that he had been a parishioner and a local in the pub for 30 years, had known every licensee since 1993 and there had been live music regularly for years. It has never been gratuitous, overplayed or overstated and always heard at reasonable hours. He was therefore delighted to propose the application.
	The application was seconded by Phil Channing, who also had been a parishioner for 30 years. He felt that the island had lost so many pubs that we should be supporting The Pembroke as much as we can. It is important to have one pub in the Parish. He went on to say that he didn't feel 2 nights per month was too much for live entertainment and, as such, he was pleased to second the application.
	Connétable then invited questions or comments from the floor. Mrs Helen Bray said that she had a cousin who had a stroke in Derry in

2020. When her friends paid for him and his partner to come to Jersey to see old friends and family, The Pembroke put on a function for them, which finished at 2130. John Pennington said he had been frequenting The Pembroke for 25 years and had never seen any trouble at all and the licensee runs one of the best pubs in Jersey. As such, the licensee should be granted live music at the venue. Tony Garner advised the Assembly that he had been a regular at The Pembroke for 20 years and, since Sandra Anderson has taken over the pub there had never been any trouble. Live music is good for the community, it encourages people to socialise and the application is for live music just twice per month. It will make a big difference for people to get together and enjoy themselves. With no further questions or comments ensuing, the Connétable advised the Assembly that the application will go to a vote by show of hands. In favour were 15 votes, with 0 against and 1 abstention. The application was therefore approved. Connétable Labey advised the applicant and her representative that the result of the vote and views of the Parish Assembly will be escalated to the offices of the Bailiff's Chambers in the morning.

5. Meeting Closed

The Connétable thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 19:07